

UBB Javelin Park Community Liaison Group.

Minutes of Meeting held on Tuesday March 28th 2017

Present

Cllr. David Mossman (Chair)	Stroud District Council
Herve Orjubin	UBB
Ian Barber	UBB
Andrew Bendall	UBB
Caroline Macdonald	UBB
Sue Hartley	Standish Parish Council
Robert Kellie	Standish Parish Council
Tim Jackson	Stonehouse Town Council
Graham Brearley	Hardwicke Parish Council
Rob Gaffney	Resident
Cllr Lesley Williams	Gloucestershire County Council
David Jackson	Stroud District Council
John Dickinson	Moreton Valence Parish Council
Sarah Pearse	Gloucestershire County Council
Anna Turner	Environment Agency
Graham Smith	Quedgeley Parish Council

In attendance

Kevin Lee, Clerk

Introduction

The Chair David Mossman, informed the meeting that the agenda item on recycling would be removed from the agenda and would be added to the next meeting in May

10/17 Apologies for absence

Apologies for absence were received from; County Councillor Tony Blackburn, District Councillor Gill Oxley, Pat Gilmore, Gordon Buchannan, Kevin Pearse, John Perkin, Roger Dickenson, Chris Harmer, Javier Peiro and Julian Powell.

11/17 Minutes of Meeting held on January 17th 2017

The Minutes of the meeting were approved.

12/17 Construction Plan, two and six month look ahead

Ian Barber presented the two and six month look ahead construction plan. The above ground structure would begin to appear during July. The numbers of employees on site would gradually increase to around 90-100 people. Ian confirmed

that the project was on time. Andrew Bendall reported that a requirement of the contract was that apprenticeships be provided.

In response to a question Andrew confirmed that an assessment had been made of the traffic impact. Sarah Pearse reminded the group that the detailed traffic projections were contained in the planning document and available on the County Council Website.

Ian Barber asked members if they were satisfied with the form and content of the look ahead. Members indicated that they were satisfied with the layout.

13/17 Tree Screening

Sue Hartley reported that all the trees requested by Standish Parish Council had been planted. There was a slight underspend of £168 which with approval could be made available to Haresfield. Andrew Bendall confirmed that this would be satisfactory.

It was noted that Haresfield Parish Council had experienced some issues with the landowner.

14/17 Power Supply

Andrew Bendall reported that there had been no further decision from the County Council as to which route option would be approved. All the relevant information had been made available to the County Council. Western Power had been requested to provide costings for an alternative route which would avoid the High Street, Stonehouse.

Lesley Williams confirmed that the option suggested by Standish Parish Council had been presented to the County Council. Lesley had not received any feedback on why the option had not been considered and noted that the contract manager at GCC, Ian Mawdsley, could be contacted by the Parish Council for feedback.

The Chair, David Mossman, asked why there was pressure to get the power supply installed if the plant was not going live until 2019. Andrew Bendall stated that the supply was needed to be in place by end of May 2018, Western Power would also require sufficient advance notice to enable them to programme the work.

15/17 Community Feedback

Ian Barber reported that he had been approached by someone who had undertaken research into the history of the airfield. Following the discussions with her Ian had suggested that some of the history could be displayed in the proposed Education Room.

Andrew Bendall reported that there had been a complaint about glare from lights affecting driving on the B4008. Dave Jackson confirmed that the district council had received a similar complaint. The matter had been resolved.

16/17 Presentation

Ian Barber continued the presentation on the construction and operation of an EFW facility.

Visits to the plant in Worcestershire were now available and members were asked to contact the clerk if they wished to make a visit

17/17 Date of Next Meeting

May 16th at 19.30 to be held on site

Meeting closed at 20.30